Obituary for LaVern “Vern” Q. Hunter

LaVern “Vern” Q. Hunter, 60, of Benson AZ, died July 20, 2011, at Tucson Medical Center, Tucson, AZ.

He was born November 14, 1950, in Dayton, Ohio, the son of the late Helen and James Hunter, Sr.  He was the youngest of 5 siblings.

Vern was a graduate of Pine Forge Academy in Pine Forge, PA, and Class of 1969.  He graduated from Haverford College in 1976 where he majored in Communications.  He attended Harvard University from 1976 to 1978 where he earned a Masters in Education and minored in Psychology.

Vern was drafted into the U.S. Army and served two years, 1970 to 1972 in the medical field while stationed in Colorado.

During his college years he was employed as a counselor at Aldersgate Youth Services in Willow Grove, PA.   In 1987, he began working for the U.S. Army (Department of the Army Civilian) as a Clinical Psychologist and Drug Abuse Counselor at Fort Eustus, Fort Story, and Fort Monroe, VA.  In 2001, he moved to Arizona where he continued to work for the U.S. Army at Fort Huachuca, AZ, wearing many hats including Alcohol and Drug Control Officer (ADCO); Chief, Alcohol and Drug Control Program; Employee Assistance Program (EAP) and Risk Management Program until 2008. After leaving the government, he focused his time on writing and editing.  

Vern loved his family and friends and was a one-of-a-kind human being with a passion for helping people and self-giving to the extent that he was an organ donor.  No matter the problem or issue, no matter the time of day or night, Vern responded and always gave helpful counsel. He simply never said no to a person in distress or important need and as a result, he always committed to different projects and organizations.  Vern was the Vice President of the Harvard Club and member of the Literati Club, both of Tucson.  Vern was also the Vice Chair on the Board of Directors of Southeastern Arizona Consumer-Run Services (SEACRS), a non-profit, in Sierra Vista, AZ.  Another passion of Vern’s was watching movies and he considered himself something of a movie critic and could be known to give impromptu reviews of movies that were right on target. 

He is survived by his wife Cindy Larkin-Hunter of Norfolk, VA; son Jason Hunter of Chicago, IL; brother Ira Hunter and nephews Rodney Hunter, Eddie Sanks, of Dayton, OH, Bruce Hunter, Sr, of Severn, MD; and nieces Brenda Hunter of Dayton, OH; Helen (Hunter) Saracina of Ardmore, PA.  In addition, he had three great-nephews; four great-great nephews and three great-great nieces.

Mr. Vern Hunter was preceded in death by his parents; Helen M. and James W. Hunter, Sr.; brother, James W. Hunter Jr.; sisters, Betty (Hunter) Valentine and Mildred Hunter; and son, Jon Hunter.

A Memorial Service for Vern will be held on Wednesday, July 27, 1:30 pm, at St Francis in the Foothills United Methodist Church located at 4625 E. River Road, Tucson, AZ  85718.

Funeral arrangements are being handled by Heather Mortuary, Tucson.  In lieu of flowers, a Vern Hunter Memorial Fund is being established for those who wish to participate and you may get specific instructions by emailing Janet at giannahorse@aol.com.

